OFFICE OF CIVIL AND DEFENSE MOBILIZATION BATTLE CREEK, MICHIGAN

JUN 1 4-1961

Mr. Boise B. Smith Director City-County Civil Defense P.O. Box 7811 Dallas, Texas

Dear Mr. Smith:

Reference is made to our letter of April 17, 1961, concerning receipt for three Blast Resistant Valves authorized for donation to your office through the Texas Surplus Property Agency.

The Reynolds Electric and Engineering Corporation of Mercury, Nevada, was requested by letter on April 12, 1961, to ship them, collect, to your office.

If the valves have not as yet been received, please so advise this office. If they have been received, it is requested that the form transmitted with our letter of April 17 be signed and returned to this office in order that we may make the proper accounting entries to our record and credit the property account of the Reynolds Electric and Engineering Corporation.

Sincerely,

James F. Catlin

Director, Property Division